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View from the Chair 

Jlcllo Readers! This is the bit that everyone sJ...ips and goes on to read 
something more interesting. So I presume that you will have read most 
everything else by now and have begun this a week or two later. 

By the time you read this our AGM and conference will be over. l'hc food 
1 have no doubt will have been superb and the wine will have been drunk. 
You will also have voted in a new Chairman/woman, and hopefully, a new 
constitution. 

The new constitution, required by the charity commission, will allow us to 
unlock funds previously held 1nlrust by UKIC. We have earmarked port of 
this sum to produce and distribute a publicity lea net in a campaign to gain 
more members and rai!:lc our profile. 

A larger membership is important if we wish our voice to be heard. Before 
people can jo1n us they need to be aware that we exist. Om membership 
covers a w1de vancty of spccialisms and disciplines, which is both a 
strength and a weakness. A strength in that we are able to call on a wide 
variety of expertise and lo..nowledgc. and a weakness in that we arc not as 
cohes1ve as a smgle mtercst group. 

If we arc to survive we must grow. 

Another blot on the landscape is the dreaded ACCREDITATION. 1 hose 
of you who have not heard of this before are lucky and those of you who 
have will either be moved to anger or complete apathy. 

Accreditation is the conservation world's method of ra1sing standards, and 
hopefully wages, by acknowledging conservation as a profession. ror us 
to be a professional body members will need to either pass some so11 of 
exam or have their work assessed. 

Mony conservation groups are loo"-ing into setting up some f~mn or 
accrcdlttllion system for their members, but if we propose to do the same 
there will be difficulties. Being such a diverse group covering difl\:rcnt 
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disciplines we have set up a working party to investigate what other 
groups arc doing. and we have a member on the Conservation Forum, 
(Now known as 'ABC': Association of British and Irish Conservators) 
where the issue is being discussed. 

However, DON'T PANIC. There is no compulsion to become 
"accredited", and we have no intention of alienating our membership. 
Initially thil> will only concern those with the word "conservation" in their 
job title. However one of the implications of this may be that museums 
may have to use accredited conservators if they wish for grant aid. 
If we have to set up a system it is best that we do it and not someone else. 
We will keep you posted. 

Bob Eutwist/e (Acting Chair) 

Chairs report, as presented at AGM 1998 

Looking baclo.. through my files, I find that this is the third annual report 
that 1 have written as chair of NSCG. During these three years, we have 
become full} independent from UKIC, have organised an important 
seminar at the MA conference and have held two very successful meetings 
and AGMs. 1 he mo<.,t recent being held as a two day event jointly with 
BCG. admirably organised by Julian Carter and his team and generously 
hosted by the National Museum and Gallery of Wales with a key-note 
lecture given by May Cassar. I would like to thank all those institutions 
and individuals involved for a superb event. I'm o;ure this year's meeting 
will be just as successful. I hope I shall be there to enjoy it, but the rigors 
of parenthood might prevent it. 

Following discussions at the AGM last year as to the future direction of 
the group and links Lo other organisations, the committc~ sel up a wot"-ing 
party and requested members thoughts and suggestions. The working 
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